



## Elkhorn Valley Amateur Radio Club

P. O. Box 1033  
Norfolk, NE 68702-1033  
[www.qsl.net/evarc](http://www.qsl.net/evarc)

March 12, 2022  
Monthly Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Andy Johnson, KF0CSI

The members present Sue KD0JE, Nick KB0GMQ, Dave WB0YXH, Sonja KA0EZA, Andy KF0CSI, Terry L. W0TDL, Aaron KT0Q, Mark P. K3DEX, Terry R. KF0ATX, Tod N0HWL, Fred K0FJW, Monty NR0A, and Ron N0ZQR.

We also had Dale Pracht WB0CNY in attendance as a guest of Dave and Sonja.

Minutes were read by Aaron. Motion by Fred. Seconded by Ron. Carried

Treasurers Report Read by Aaron. Motion by Monty. Seconded by Dave. Carried

Introductions were made by the group.

### **Committee Reports**

Testing Committee: Monty reported that the testing session went well. We had two participants. Both passed their intended tests, one general, one tech. One person traveled from Grand Island, the other Omaha.

Committee Assignments – Please look at the current committee assignments and see if there are any areas of interest.

Repeaters – We've added addendum to the Morse ID. Mike from Emergency Management said that a generator would be installed at the UHF site. On the 73, internet is still being discussed with Will Fogle.

### **Old Business**

Multi County Emergency Management Response Team. Both counties have expressed interest in meeting with us. Hopefully we can coordinate a meeting this month.

Skywarn Class – A class will be held at the Lifelong Learning Center on Tuesday night at 7pm. Ron mentioned a class is also offered online.

WD9FYU – Marks wife Terri has reached out about his equipment and we will help at her convenience. We have offered to sell his equipment at our Ham Fest. Mark will be greatly missed by the club.

KF0ATX addressed the shirts. Gold is not available at this time but may be at a later time. Prices are locked in and include the name, emblem, and logo. Members can still order any other apparel they want.

Break for breakfast at 9:03. Reconvened at 9:27.

### **Continuation of Old Business**

Tower Trailer – We will gather sometime in May to tear down and build the trailer.

### **New Business**

Ham Fest – Nov 19 8am-2pm. The Paperwork has been turned in.

Due to the Ham Fests in both Bellevue and the Lincoln, a motion as made by Mark P. to move the April meeting to the 2<sup>nd</sup> and the May meeting to the 7<sup>th</sup>. Seconded by Sonja. Carried by the club.

Field Day – Location will still be at Shane's this year. The filters are being built but the backup are coax filters. We talked about keeping the antennas further apart. Filters and distance are both needed.

North Bend Ham Fest - July 16<sup>th</sup>. Monty is going to help with their testing session. We will help out as needed. Mark Purnell also said there is also testing at the Bellevue ham fest.

Split the pot of \$4.00 was won by Ron who donated it back to the club.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:54.

Respectfully Submitted,  
Aaron Mathis, KT0Q  
Secretary/Treasurer